SCHOOL REPORT TO GALLATIN CO. BOARD OF EDUCATION

Gallatin County Elementary School

Joe Wright, Principal

August 13, 2013
SPECIAL EVENTS: 
August 6- Open House, opportunity to meet teacher before 1st day of school
August 16- Water fun day for completing Summer homework
August 19 thru September 6- MAP assessing for a baseline in all 3 grade levels

September 6- Big Smiles dental program is at LE. This program is coordinated by the FRC.

September 16- Quality Care for Kids at LE to do vision and hearing screenings This program is also coordinated by the FRC.
PLAYGROUND REPORT:
The playground was checked by the Principal and Mr. Biddle. It is in good order. 
PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT ACTIVITIES
August 6- John Winslow of OVEC trained on Classroom Management and Pam Scudder trained in Meeting the Writing Program Review Expectations
August 7 District Wide Seclusion and Restraint training to meet new requirement
August 14- Faculty Meeting for reviewing our start to school and upcoming calendar events
August 19 through September 10- MAP testing window
HOW WE GOT BETTER THIS MONTH!:
1. We are introducing new report cards. The Team leaders- Myra Morgan, Amanda New, Amanda O’Connor and our coaches- Pam Scudder and Bonnie Humphries have planned 2 significant changes for us this year. The teachers have planned 3 comprehensive units that cover the new Standards and incorporate engaging activities. Report cards will be given 3 times a year and 3 mid-terms will be issued. Parent contact with these is very important.
2. Dr. Allen has begun her time as our Assistant Principal. She has passed her Teachscape test and is prepared to actively participate in the new Professional Growth and Evaluation System. She did an outstanding job presenting the program to our teachers on July 29 and 30.
3. The National Board Certification program is a demanding set of requirements and assessments. Passing this is an indication a teacher is very committed and talented. At Gallatin Elementary we have 5 on our staff- Karen Holbrook, Bonnie Humphries, Pam Scudder, Amanda O’Connor, and Katie Ramsey. We are waiting for the results of Emily Klar’s assessment in November t see if we have 6. It would make us 6 of 27 (22%). Amanda New and Michelle Perkins are planning to begin the program this fall.
